Town Bergen Planning Board
Minutes of 12/27/2018 

Bergen Town Hall

Cunningham / MarsocciSpecial Use Permit

BothPublic Hearings were called to order at 7:00 p.m. The hearings were posted at the Town Hall and published in the Batavia Daily News. No one appeared to speak for or against the Special Use Permits located at 7220 Warboys Road and 7974 Townline Road. Don Cunningham’s permit, located on Warboys Road, is for a 1,000 square foot addition that will be located about the existing garage. Kelly Marsocci’s permit, located on Townline Road, is for a 875 square foot in-law addition off the west side of their existing house. Chester , Don Cunningham’s neighbor was present at the meeting to simply see what it was about. No other discussion took place. The Public Hearing was closed at 7:15 p.m.

Cunningham Special Use Permit – Finalization. A motion to approve Don Cunningham’s special use permit was made by  Lou Romano, seconded byKathi McLaughlin, voted and carried.
Marsocci Special Use Permit – Finalization.A motion to approve the Marsocci Special Use permit was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Lou Romano, voted and carried. 
The regular meeting was called to order at 7:20 p.m.  A motion to approve the November 2018 minutes was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Kathi McLaughlin, voted and carried. 

Old/New Business

(Further discussion took place about the  “Haunted House” located on West Sweden Road. Dave Mason asked the opinion of the board in giving the occupants an “operating permit” to give haunted tours. Mark Garhardy stated that an operating permit shouldn’t be necessary for someone just giving a tour of their home. He suggested issuing a C of O to make sure the house is up to code. 
No further discussion took place.

A motion to adjourn was made by Dominick Camelio,  seconded by  Andrew Fink, voted and carried. The meeting ended at 7:35 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Laura Smith, secretary
Cc: Michelle Smith, Town Clerk

      Ernest Haywood, Town Supervisor
